
 
PLACENTIA-YORBA LINDA UNIFIED SCHOOL DISTRICT 

1301 E. Orangethorpe Avenue 
Placentia, CA 

  
Minutes 6:00 p.m., Wednesday, January 19, 2022 
Continued Regular Meeting from January 11, 2022 District Educational Center 
Board of Education 1301 E. Orangethorpe Avenue 
 Placentia, CA  92870 
 
A Continued Regular Meeting from January 11, 2022 of the Board of Education of the Placentia-Yorba 
Linda Unified School District was called by Mrs. Carrie Buck, President, in accordance with 
Government Code Section 54950 et. seq., and Education Code Section 35140 et seq., and reconvened 
at 6:00 p.m., Wednesday, January 19, 2022 at the District Educational Center, 1301 E. Orangethorpe 
Avenue, Placentia, CA. 
 
President Carrie Buck stated that masks are required for all individuals in indoor public settings, 
irrespective of vaccine status, per the California Department of Public Health's updated COVID-19 
guidance issued on December 13, 2021. President Buck asked everyone to put masks on and continue 
wearing them through the entire meeting or leave the building and listen to the meeting via live stream. 
She took a brief pause to allow people to put their masks on. Seeing that some members of the 
audience would not comply, according to Government Code 54955 and PYLUSD Board Bylaw 9321, 
Buck adjourned the meeting at 6:02 p.m. to continue it at a later date and time. 
 
At 12:13 p.m. on Thursday, January 20, 2022, a Notice of Adjourned Meeting was posted in a viewable 
area at the two District Education Center buildings notifying the public that the January 19, 2022 
Adjourned Meeting would be continued and incorporated into the next regularly scheduled Board 
Meeting on Tuesday, February 8, 2022. The Notice was also emailed to the District’s Professional 
Development Academy (PDA), Yorba Linda and Placentia libraries, as well as the Los Angeles Times 
and OC Register for posting. 
 


